
  

 GRACE NOTES 
THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF  

HISTORIC GRACE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

REV. THOMAS B. CHRISTELL, JR.  
OFFICE: 522-3965      FAX: 522-5841      FOOD PANTRY: 522-9707 

 
 

ALL NEW WEBSITE!!!  
www.GraceLutheran-Springfield.com 

 

 

Now you are the body of Christ and individually members of it. 

I Corinthians 12:27 

April 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In this issueé 

PAGE 2-3Aéé PASTORôS FOCUS 

PAGE 4-5 éé HOLY WEEK /EASTER  

PAGE 6........CHRISTIAN  EDUCATION 

PAGE 7.......THANK YOU 

PAGE 9é...COUNCIL/FINANCIAL 

PAGE 11 éé.FELLOWSHIP & STEWARDSHIP 

PAGE 12.ééYOUTH 

PAGE 13é.KIDôS PAGE 

PAGE 14éé.COMMUNITY  

PAGE 15éé..PRAYERS OF GRACE 

PAGE 16éé...FOOD PANTRY 

PAGE 17-18é...WELCA NEWS 

PAGE 19é..EASTER BASKET HONOREES 

PAGE 20éé..BIRTHDAYS 

PAGE  21é..PARISH NURSE 

INSERTé..CALENDAR/PARTICIPANTS 

PRAISE in 2015 
Graceôs Active Mission Statement 

PïPray for one another 

RïReceive the Word of God 

AïAccept all people 
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EïEncourage one another in ministry 
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PASTOR'S FOCUS...Pastor Christell 
 

YOUR CANNOT HAVE EASTER...UNTIL YOU HAVE 
MOVED THROUGH GOOD FRIDAY. 
 

Easter never comes, unless Good Friday comes first! 
 

There are some denominations within the Christian Church 
that celebrate Palm Sunday and donôt come back to 
worship until Easter Sunday.   
 

These denominations avoid Holy Week completely.   
 
Palm Sunday deals only with the Triumphal Entry of Jesus, however 
ignores the fact that this Sunday is also a prelude to the Passion of our 
Lord. 
 

There is no Maundy Thursday and the institution of the Lordôs Supper.  
There is no prayer, in the Garden of Gethsemane, asking the Father to 
take the cup from Jesus.  There is no sleepy disciples.  There is no final 
acceptance of what Jesus must do... 
 

Not my will, but yours be done. 
 
For some denominations there is no Friday, Good or Bad, at the end of 
this week we call Holy.  Jesus enters Jerusalem on Sunday and the next 
Sunday walks out of the tomb. 
 

One Sunday Jesus, the preacher, teacher, miracle worker, is riding on the 
back of a donkey with everyone spreading palm branches and 
proclaiming... 
 

Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord 
 
Then, all of a sudden, the next Sunday he comes forth from the tomb as 
the Risen Lord and Savior, Jesus the Christ. 
 

Without the events and activities of Holy Week, people miss a lot of why 
Jesus came, why Jesus lived, and why Jesus had to die.  It is no fun 
talking and thinking or reliving the passion our Lord.  He had to 
experience betrayal and denial by those closest to him.  He had to endure 
the pain and humiliation of the trials and beatings.  He had to be nailed to 
the cross; slowly dying as the soldiers gambled for his clothing and the 
people and religious leaders taunted him.  Finally, even with his mother 
looking on, he took has last breath and died.        Continues on Page 3 
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PASTOR'S FOCUS...Continued 
 

He was placed in a borrowed tomb.  A stone was rolled to close off the 
opening and sealed.  Soldiers were placed as guards and it was over. 
 
It was three long days that his family and friends mourned.  It was three 
dark days that they huddled afraid in that upper room. 
 
Then, as the sun rose on that first Easter Sunday, the Son also rose as 
Christ and Lord of all. 
 
When we celebrate Palm Sunday and jump immediately to Easter 
Sunday, we ignore the terrible struggles of Holy Week.  When we move 
from Palm Sunday to Easter Sunday we fail to appreciate all that Jesus 
had to do, by himself, so we might taste salvation.  When we lose sight 
of Jesusô death and move too quickly to his resurrection, we cheapen 
what he sacrificed so that we might taste the richness of 
eternal life.  
 
You can try to have Easter without Good Friday... 
 
  But it will never be as special or meaningful! 
 
 

Peace,  Pastor Tom Christell 
         

 
Worship Participants Maundy Thursday & Good Friday 

*Easter is included in the insert 

Maundy Thursday 
12:10 pm 

Maundy Thursday 
7:00 pm 

Good Friday  
7:00 pm 

Asst Minister: Kim Gietl Asst Minister: Chris Venaas Asst Minister: John Rigg 

Acolyte:  Lindsey Gietl Acolyte: Cameron Dees None 

Altar Guild:  
Lorraine Bivin 

Altar Guild:  Lynn Wilson 
 

None 

Communion Asst: 
Velma Lawson, Lorraine 
Bivin 

Communion Asst:  Chuck & 
Diana Weyhenmeyer 

None 

Reader:  Chris Schofield Reader:  Pat Casper None 

Greeter/Usher:  Holly 
Hansen & Jean Neptune 

Greeter/Usher:  Verne & 
Carolyn Nelson 

Greeter/Usher: Paul     
Derlitzki & Chris Schofield 
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HOLY  WEEK & EASTER SCHEDULE 2015 

 

Tuesday March 24, 2015 
EASTER FOOD BASKETS 
11:00 pm Pack Food Baskets 
Some to be delivered 

 
Wednesday March 25, 2015 
MID-WEEK LENTEN SERVICE 
HOLDEN EVENING PRAYER  

6:00 pm Supper 
7:00 pm Worship 

 
Saturday March 28 

PALM SATURDAYðTHE PASSION OF OUR LORD 
5:00 pm 

Procession with Palms 

 
Sunday March 29 

PALM SUNDAYðTHE PASSION OF OUR LORD 
8:00 am 

 Holy Communion with First Communion 
 

9:10 am 
Sunday Church SchoolðIntergenerational Event 

Seder Meal 
 

10:30 am 
  Holy Communion with First Communion 

 

 Thursday April 2  
MAUNDY THURSDAY   

12:10 pm 
Holy Communion and Anointing with Oil 

7:00 pm 
Holy Communion and Anointing with Oil 

Stripping of the Altar 
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Friday April 3 
GOOD FRIDAY 
12:10 pm 

Good Friday Liturgy 
7:00 pm 

Tenebrae - Service of Darkness 
 

Saturday April 4 
HOLY SATURDAY 

9:00 am 
Decorate Sanctuary for Easter  

All Welcome to Help 
Hosted by the Worship and Music Committee 

 

1:00 pm 
Youth  

Set-up for Easter Breakfast 
 

EASTER VIGIL 
5:00 pm 

Holy Communion with Baptism 
 

Sunday April 5 
EASTER SUNDAY  

THE RESURRECTION OF OUR LORD 
 

7:00 am 
Sunrise Service of Holy Communion 

Resurrection Choir 
 

8:30-10:00 am 
Easter Breakfast 
Hosted by Youth 

(Proceeds will feed others on Easter) 
 

10:30 am 
Festive Easter Service of Holy Communion 

 Chancel Choir 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL    
We meet each week at 9:10am beginning with music 
and prayer with Mr. George. We then go to our classes 
for time of learning and activities. We thank those who 
give of their time and talents and teach all of our life 
long learners!!! 
 
Please join us for the Intergenerational Seder Meal March 29th. 
Sign up at the white board so we know how much to prepare for.  
 
ADULT FORUM  
The Adult Forum will be starting a new series on April 19, 2015.  Not 
sure what it is yet, so watch bulletins for more information.  Adult Forum 
will not meet March 22, 29, April 5 (Easter), or April 12. 
 
CONFIRMATION CLASSES The last Confirmation class of the year 
was held on Sunday, March 15, 2015. Katie Klint will participate in the 
Affirmation of her Baptism as she becomes a confirmed member of 
Historic Grace Lutheran Church on Pentecost Sunday, May 24, 2015. 
 
BROWN BAG BIBLE STUDY is held each Thursday, from 12:15-
12:50 in the Fellowship Hall.  Some bring their lunch with them, coffee 
and water is always available.  We are exploring the book of Acts.  Come 
join us and together we will see what we find.  Through Holy Week and 
Easter time (early April) Brown Bag Bible Study will take a break and will 
resume on Thursday, April 16, 2015. 
 

 
Nursery Attendants Needed 

Have you noticed all of the children that are attending 
church?  What a blessing they are to our church 
community!!! The parents of those sweet little worshippers 
would like to have the opportunity to participate in the 
serviceðthey would like to usher, greet, sing in the choir, 
play bells or assist Pastor Tom and they need a staffed 

nursery to do that. Interested in helping out?  A signup sheet will be 
available in the Fellowship Hall. We are going to start with the 10:30am 
service but with added help we will expand in the future. Thanks! 
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  From the Desk of Director of Music JB Georgeé 
 Come sing or ring with us 
Easter Bell Choir:  Mondays 12:10 (3/16, 3/23, 
3/30);  Wednesdays 6:30 (3/18, 3/25 NOT on 4/1) 

 

Chancel Choir:  Wednesdays 7:45 (3/18, 3/25, NOT 4/1,  Sing Maundy 
Thursday service on 4/2; rehearsal afterwards if needed) 
 

The Great Vigil of Easter is the most important liturgy of the entire 
year.  At Grace, we celebrate the Easter Vigil on Saturday, April 4, at 
5pm.  In this service, we remember God's faithfulness and participate in 
the new Easter fire as we move from darkness to life, from quiet 
remembrance to exuberant praise.  Bring a bell from home to ring during 
the Hymn of Praise, or we will have some at church for everyone to ring 
(especially the children).  Please also consider the short-term commitment 
of singing with the Easter Vigil Choir.  We have three rehearsals, of which 
you may choose two to attend:  Thursday 3/26  1pm;    
Sat. 3/28  9:30am;  Friday  4/3 (after Tenebrae service) 8 pm.   
Then, we will meet at 4pm on April 4 before the service.   
Talk to JB for more information. 

THANK YOU!! 
Thank you so much for your support in the past several years 
serving as president of WELCA ( Women of the ELCA)  for 
Grace.  Thank you also for the beautiful plant given to me at 

the March Quarterly Meeting.  The food was wonderful with soup, chili, 
and sandwiches as well as the fellowship at the meeting.  The speaker 
from ñFifth Street Renaissance was great.  I had no idea how many 
programs they had to help the homeless or people in crisis, from 
counseling to housing advocacy.  Please join us in WELCA this year for 
great projects from making fleece blankets for Lutheran World Relief, a 
Spring Retreat in Peoria, picnic in June, and many other fun activities to 
serve the Lord.  Thanks Debbie Rigg for being a Bold Woman and leading 
WELCA in 2015.  The Lord is Good All the Time.  Jean Scherer 
 

Thank you so much for the donations of personal care items from WELCA 
and the noisy offering from Grace of $193.77 for Grounds of Grace. This 
is a nonprofit agency that provides support for victims of abuse and 
violence. They really appreciate our help.   Jean Scherer 
 

Pastor Tom, please extend my gratitude to your staff for opening doors 
and helping me unload and arranging tables. Kidzeum is grateful to you 
and the church for allowing us to be indoors on such a windy day. 
Together we made a lot of kids have fun!  
For the kids, Rachel Thomson, Springfield Kidzeum.  
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ASK THE STAFF?...Who are the New Staff? 
 
JB George:  ñJ.B.ò stands for ñJohn Brian.ò  Since his dad is also John,  
it was a convenient nickname that stuck.  JB was born and raised in 
Butte, Montana, at 6,000 feet elevation in the northern Rockies.           
His parents owned a diesel repair shop, and his mother was a church     
organist and his dad sang in the choir.  He earned his Bachelor of Mu-
sic degree from Wheaton College, and his Master of Music degree from            
Indiana University (where he met his wife, Connie), and has been in 
the Midwest ever since.  Connie is also a church musician and Luther-
an school educator.  The George family lived in Valparaiso, Indiana 
from 1998-2013, where their four children were born:  Thomas (14), 
Katie (12), Christopher (11), and Brian (9).  While there, JB served 
various churches and also worked at Valparaiso University, teaching 
organ lessons, playing for services at the Chapel of the Resurrection, 
and directing the University Singers.  The George family moved to 
Springfield in 2013 when Connie was called to be the Director of Music 
at Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church and School.  JB is thankful to be at 
Historic Grace, and can see why so many people have  said how much 
they love this congregation and feel  so at home here. It is a privilege 
to lead the singing of Godôs people at Historic Grace! 
 
Kim Gietl: Has been a member of Historic Grace for 35+ years.        
Confirmed, married and all her children have been baptized here.         
She has been the Christian Education Superintendent for many years   
and has served on Church Council and various other facets as well.              
Her parents are Craig and Bonnie Schattschneider.  Kim is married to 
Joe Gietl and they have three children; Kyle (16), Lindsey (12), and 
Katy (10 on April 3).  Kim was the secretary at our sister church,  
Faith Lutheran, for 11 years and the opportunity to serve here at 
Grace was definitely Godôs timing (it is perfect). She also has a baking 
company on the side with her friend Jenn called Cakers Makers.  She 
is excited and humbled to be serving her church family here at Grace.   
 
David Squires:  Hello everyone! I am David Squires III, a 
Springfield   native of 21 years. Happily married to my wife, Betsy.  
We do not have any children yet, but we do have a few wonderful 
pets. I attended LLCC for   Automotive Technology.  I enjoy working 
on my 1986 Z28 Camaro, which I plan to have roadworthy by         
summer. I am thrilled to be here at Historic Grace Lutheran church, 
meeting new faces everyday.  
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COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS  
 

The March Council meeting was held.  Pastor Christellôs report was 
presented and accepted.  The Committee for Redecorating the main hall 
and other spaces long range, made a presentation. We thank that group 
as well as the property committee for their efforts and much time spent.   

Further information concerning council action can be seen in the  
Financial and Attendance statistics below. 

 
FINANCIAL/ATTENDANCE REPORT 

 

       February 2015            February 2014 
Estimate of giving  $27,500  Estimate of giving  $27,500  
Actually given        $24,658  Actually given        $20,686  
  
Month Feb 2015            Month Feb 2014 

Budget Income    $34,054           Budget Income       $34,009 
Budget Expense  $33,900   Budget Expense     $33,384 
Actual Income    *$34,819   Actual Income       *$29,778 
Actual Expense   $25,385   Actual Expense      $33,442 
 

* Includes offerings plus parking lot income, distributions from Trusts, etc.  
 

Attendance records (based on weekend attendance) 
 

 Attendance for Feb 2015   Attendance for Feb 2014 
  560 (4 weeks)                545 (4 weeks) 
 

 2015 AVG. YTD       2014 AVG. YTD  
  140                    131 
 

Average attendance year to date this is the total number of worshippers 
divided by the number of weekends in the year to date.  

(i.e. Total attendance 800 divided by 6 weekends=133 members  
in average attendance). 

 
REMINDER: Committee chairs and/or secretaries please 
stop at the work room every week so that you can sign off on 
transactions vouchers.  Thank you for giving your time.    

 

Attention! Attention!  
The Church Clean Up Day is rescheduled for Saturday April 11 
from 9:00amð1:00pm.  Thank you to those who have signed up 

and we hope to still see you there! 
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SPRING GARDEN OF FLOWERS 

 
Those wishing to make donations to the annual Easter 
Spring Garden of Flowers are asked to do so by filling out 
the form below. The completed form and payment may 
be placed in the offering plate or brought to the church 
office.  
 
Donations may be given in memory or honor of loved 
ones. A list of donors and those being remembered by the 
gifts will be included in the Easter bulletins. Gifts of all 
sizes are welcomed. Those who wish a suggested dollar 
amount might consider the $10.00-$15.00 range.  
 
Thank you 
 
 
 
 
 
I/we would like to help defray the cost of decorating for the Easter 
Spring Garden.  
 
Name:___________________________________________ 
 
In Memory/Honor (please be brief) 
of:_________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
Envelope #:__________  Amount Enclosed:________ 
 
 

Flowers will decorate the sanctuary April 4-12 
 

Please turn in no later than Palm Sunday, March 29 
 
 
CAN YOU HELPédeliver Easter flowers to our homebound members 

on April 12th? Please volunteer by calling the church.  
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Fellowship Events Coming soon! 

Last year we attended a wonderful concert at the Hoogland Theater with 
a  pre-show dinner. We will keep our eyes open for a similar event for 
this year. For August we are planning a little al fresco dining at Augieôs 
downtown.  They have a terrific ñThrifty Thursdayò menu which includes 
salad, dinner and dessert for less than $15.00.  If you have never tried 
Augieôs before this is a great way to try something fun, new and local.   
 

May/June/July Events to be determined  
August  Dinner al fresco at Augieôs  
September 6 Labor Day picnic at Schnirring Farm 
   12:00 noon potluck following 10:30 service  
November   Progressive Dinner  Sunday to be determined 
December   Advent Season Midweek Supper  
   6:00pm Supper / 7:00 pm  Devotions 
   Caroling   
   Sunday December 13 or 20ðfellowship to follow  
   at Wheatonôs 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Stewardship News 
 

Earth Day, April 22, 2015, is coming upon us quickly.  
Please remember to reduce, reuse and recycle.  Something 
as simple as using a cloth bag for groceries will keep some 
plastic bags out of landfills, water and our yards.  In the 
April Gather magazine article, ñCo-Creators With Godò, it 
says that more than 1 trillion plastic bags are used world-
wide over 1 year with very few of them being recycled.  I try to take my 
cloth bags in when I go grocery shopping and if I forget and end up 
having to use plastic, I try to bring them to the food pantry so at least 
they can be reused or use them at home.  Please remember to honor 
the earth and try to use less pesticides to protect our wildlife and less 
tilling, so the topsoil is not washed away with the rain. Please donate 
gently used furniture and clothing to the Salvation Army, Goodwill or 
many other charities so that others can benefit from them. In the maga-
zine article, it says we have choices:  ñdestroy or tend, protect or sub-
due, domination or conservation and custodianshipò.  God invites us to 
have a relationship with him and all that he has created.  Thank you 
Lord always for your blessings and creation and help us to protect it.   
Jean Scherer, Stewardship Committee member 
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YOUTH NEWS  
 

Youth groups will not meet in April, however the 
Youth will host the annual Easter Breakfast for the 
congregation.  We will meet at 1:00 pm on 
Saturday, April 4 to get everything set-up for 
Sunday.  We will talk about who will do what and 
when on Sunday after we are done with set-up. 
 
Easter Breakfast is here !!! 
The youth of Historic Grace will host their annual Easter Breakfast for  
the congregation. Serving will begin at 8:30 am and conclude at 10:00 
am, so come to the early service and eat after worship or come and eat 
before the 10:30 service.   

The MENU  
Biscuits & Gravy, Scrambled Eggs, Sausage Links,  
French Toast Sticks, Fruit, Coffee, Juice, and Milk   

 
Donations for the Food Pantry will be received:  
$6.00 for adults (15 years old and up) $4.00 youth(7-15 years),  
$2.00 (3-6 years) and under 3 are free.   
There is a sign-up sheet on the white board in the Fellowship Hall, please 
give us an idea of who will be coming so we can make sure we prepare 
enough.  

50+ LUNCH BUNCH 
 
 
 
 

 
We will meet immediately following the 10:30 worship service  
April 19.  Menu: Ham loaf and sides.  Cost is $3.50. Your friends 
and relatives  are always welcome to join us. Reservation sign-up 
sheet is in Fellowship Hall. Deadline for reservations is Sunday, 
April 12.  
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Kids Page  
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Community Ministry 

Community Ministry will again be collecting underwear and socks 
for our friends at McClernand school. There will be a basket in the back of 

the church where you can place your donations. Currently there 
is a greater need for underwear for the younger children, grades 
pre-K through second grade. Socks can be purchased for chil-
dren ages 4-12. We will be accepting donations throughout the 
month of March. Thank you for your faithful and contin-
ued support for all of the children at McClernand! 

 
LSSI Storybook Project 

Below are excerpts from end-of-the-year messages from 
Gail Beard, Storybook Project Director for Lutheran Social 
Services of Illinois (LSSI): 

ñThe LSSI Prisoner and Family Ministry Storybook  
Project helps incarcerated parents and grandparents stay 
connected to their children, many of whom can visit only rarely, if at all.  

Volunteers help the offenders select books for their children and 
read the books aloud into digital recorders. They are encouraged to speak 
directly to their children on the recording and to write a short message   
in the book. Some choose to sing Happy Birthday or to pray for their  
children. After the books are recorded, a CD of the recording is burned 
and LSSI staff members and lead volunteers prepare the books and            
recordings for mailing to the children at no cost to the offenders. 
Statewide the mailing expense this year averaged over $700 a month.  

In 2014 we presented Storybook Project at prisons and jails 88 
times! And our volunteers donated over 1,750 hours of their time,            
meeting personally with over 2,000 incarcerated parents and grandpar-
ents, helping them to reach out to their 3,500+ children! This program is 
a blessing, inspiring to both the offenders and the volunteers.ò  

Four women from Grace can attest to Gailôs final comment.               
Deb Janik, Debbie Rigg, Roberta Volkmann, and Judy Wollet are                     
volunteers in the Storybook program. They invite you to join them in this 
unique ministry. You can participate in two ways. First, you can donate 
money to help cover expenses such as postage. Just write a check to 
LSSI with ñStorybookò in the memo line and drop it in the Sunday              
collection. Second, you can become a volunteer. Any member of the 
Grace volunteer team would be happy to give you more information and 
to put you in  contact with Gail Beard.  All four agree that Storybook is 
one of the most rewarding volunteer experiences that they have had and 
encourage others to get involved.  
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PRAYERS OF GRACE MINISTRY 
 
ñPray in the Spirit at all times and on every occasion. Stay alert and be 

persistent in your prayers for all believers everywhere.ò  
Ephesians 6:18 (NLT) 

 
There are a couple of ways to request prayers from the Prayer 
Chain. 
 1.  Call the church office (522-3965). 
 2.  Email Chris Venaas cmv5507@yahoo.com) , Sara Oehlert 
(soehlert@aol.com), or Pastor Christell (prchristell@aol.com) 
If you want to join the Prayer Chain just let Sara , Chris or Pastor 
know and you will be added to the list.  
 
Want to learn more about prayer?   
Come join us on the 1st Thursday of every month for fellowship, food 
and prayer. Our next meeting will be at Grace on April 9 at 7 PM.  We 
are currently studying Max Lucadoôs book Before Amen. It can be 
purchased at Family Christian Bookstore or on Amazon.  Come join the 
discussion!  Questions?  Contact Sara or Chris.  
 
 
 
 
 

JOIN US FOR LUTHERAN DAY 2015 Join 
Lutherans across the state on Tuesday, April 14, 
2015, in Springfield to build relationships with public 
officials, showcase the active engagement of 
Lutherans and other people of good will in pursuing 
the common good and build camaraderie among 
Lutheran advocates in Illinois. The morning will begin 
with speakers and a panel discussion at the Hilton 

Springfield, followed by lunch and then grassroots lobbying at the 
capitol. In the late afternoon, we will gather in the rotunda of the Capitol 
to pray together as Lutherans and to present the Paul Simon Courage in 
Public Service Award. If you would like to nominate someone for this 
award, please visit the Lutheran Day website.  The cost per participant is 
$25, which includes breakfast, lunch, and transportation between the 
hotel and the Capitol. Online registration is open.  For more details and 
to register, please visit www.LutheranDay.org If you have any questions, 
please contact Joy Medrano at 847-635-4653 or Joy.Medrano@lssi.org. 

mailto:cmv5507@yahoo.com
mailto:soehlert@aol.com
mailto:prchristell@aol.com
http://www.lutheranday.org/
mailto:Joy.Medrano@lssi.org
http://lutheranday.org/index.html

